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On Sunday, March 31, at 12:31 p.m., the Sioux County Sheriff’s Office investigated a motor vehicle accident
that occurred on the Peace Lutheran Church parking area, 2510 380" Street, six miles northwest of Sioux
Center, IA.

Robert Oldenkamp, age 83, of Hawarden, IA was backing a 1992 Lincoln Town Car from a parking apace when
he struck a parked and unattended 2004 Ford Freestar minivan. Oldenkamp panicked, shifted the Lincoln into
drive, accelerated forward and struck the church building.

No injuries were reported.

The Lincoln sustained approximately $2,500 in damage. The Ford sustained an estimated $1,500 in damage.
The building sustained approximately $500 in damage.



